Livestock market prosecuted for unsafe
cattle handling arrangements

A livestock market partnership has been prosecuted after an employee was
attacked by a horned bull prior to auction.

Telford Magistrates’ Court heard how, on 16 September 2019, a drover employed
by McCartneys LLP was moving livestock at the auction site when he was
attacked by the bull while trying to secure the animal in a pen. He suffered
a serious laceration to his leg.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) found that cattle
handling activities had not been adequately risk assessed and the system of
work for moving cattle was unsafe. The bull, who had been identified as
fractious and potentially aggressive, was being moved a distance of
approximately 40 metres to get to designated isolation pens for difficult
cattle. The risk of a drover being injured by a bull, potentially agitated by
travel and unfamiliar surroundings, should have been eliminated by
segregating staff from the livestock. Reasonably practicable steps taken
following the incident allowed fractious bulls to be penned immediately after
they were booked in at the cattle crush, avoiding any possible contact with
droving staff.

McCartneys LLP of The Ox Pasture, Overton Road, Ludlow pleaded guilty to a
breach of Section 2(1) of the Health and Safety at Work etc Act 1974. They
were fined £16,000 and order to pay costs of £5,685.

Speaking after the hearing, HSE inspector Wendy Campbell said: “Livestock
handling can be dangerous due to the unpredictability of animals. However,
injury or death can be avoided if risks are adequately assessed and safe
systems of work using appropriate equipment are introduced to ensure that
people are segregated from livestock wherever reasonably practicable.”

Notes to Editors:

1. The Health and Safety Executive (HSE) is Britain’s national regulator for workplace
health and safety. We prevent work-related death, injury and ill health through regulatory
actions that range from influencing behaviours across whole industry sectors through to
targeted interventions on individual businesses. These activities are supported by globally
recognised scientific expertise. www.hse.gov.uk

2. More about the legislation referred to in this case can be found at:
www.legislation.gov.uk/

3. HSE news releases are available at http://press.hse.gov.uk

4. Further information about gas safety can be found at http://www.hse.gov.uk/gas/
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